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Editor- Mr. Mcfarlane was one of 
the best activists in the National 
Front of Great Britain. At present 
he is visiting Allerica and helping 
the NDF. lie have aslted hi ■ to 
describe his life on the political 
battlefield in Britain. 
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One of the National Front's ■yrfad of well-done posters. 

I joined the National Front at 
the age of 17 in 1981 after I met 
some people selling NF newspapers 
in my hometown in Scotland. Since 
the age of 15 I had supported the 
Scottish National Party which 
claimed to be Scots Nationalist but 
was tending towards Marxism and 
multiracialism. In fact, at one 
point, the SNP began to run several 
Asians for office - very Scottish! 
I was a racialist and had a sense 
of being British even though I was 
proud of my Scottish roots, so I 
decided that the NF was the party 
for me. 

When I first joined the Front I 
was disappointed by the lack of 
contact from HQ and local officals. 
Since no one was telling me what to 
do, I decided to buy NF leaflets 
and newspapers with my own money so 
I could "spread the word". I soon 
discovered that the reason that no 
one had contacted me was largely 
because there were so few members 
im my area. But this did not deter 
me. I looked for local attractions 
at which I could sell NF newspapers 
and distribute leaflets. Soccer 
games turned out to be the best, 
and soon I was selling so many 
papers that the whole business of 
buying material from the NF to 

See Frontline Page 4 
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,.reen Suicide Becollling Epidelllic 
The figures are numbing. In 1985 

nearly 615,000 children attempted 
suicide, and 5000 succeeded. Sui -
cide is the second leading cause·of 
death amongst teenagers. (Accident 
is first.) Most disturbing of all, 
teen suicide has tripled since 1950 
and continues to rise. 

Over and over we hear the calls 
for solutions that address the 
symptoms of the problem and not the 
underlying cause. This time we are 
told that suicide prevention cen
ters will do the trick. One more in 
the seemingly endless line of bogus 
solutions that the System comes up 
with so as not to face the reality 
that it is the sick nature of the 
System itself that is the problem. 

Our children grow up alone in a 
crowded world. They receive very 
little guidance from adults during 
the most critical years of their 
development. The schools are afraid 
of the charge of "indoctrination" 
so they refuse to teach an ideology 
or even the most basic ethics. This 
tells the child that there is noth
ing to live for beyond himself, and 
that mes sage is reinforced by the 
media masters and by self-seeking 
parents. In the schoolroom they are 
but 1 of 30 or 40 that the teacher 
must attend, so the school could 
have but little impact in any case. 
Half of all homes are broken by 
divorce, and even in those that are 
not, there is usually no one there 

One of last year's teen suicides. 

during the day as both parents must 
work for the family to survive. So 
the child returns from school to an 
empty home, or hangs out with other 
children who are too young to be 
real friends, and who are in any 
case just as rudderless and just as 
confused as he. 

Our Jewish psychologists like to 
tell us that peers have more in
fluence on the development of chil
dren than do parents or other a
dults. And at the moment that is 
indeed true, but not because it 
must be, as they imply, but rather 
because we have abdicated our role 
as adults. Too many people never 
grow up and are always preoccupied 
with the acquisition of new toys 
and more status. The children come 
second, or third, or whatever. 

What have we given our children 
to live for? What is their purpose? 
What is their goal in life? They 
cannot identify with their country 
because it is a mi sh-mash of con
tending interests, contending races 
and contending cultures. If they 
are White, they cannot identify 
with their race or its heritage as 
that would be evil racism. They 
cannot identify with a religion 
because they know too much about 
the real world to take the lies and 
mad scribblings of long dead Jews 
seriously. So there is nothing left 
but self-interest and its hedonist
ic rat race for greater material 
acquisitions and drug induced plea
sures. This is what we have given 
our children, and we wonder why 
they are not grateful. 

For those of us who need to live 
for something greater than our
selves, and this constitutes the 
great bulk of White people, such a 
meaningless life as the System 
offers is not very appealing. We 
feel completely alienated, but only 
the strongest of us revolt, the 
rest are overwhelmed by the stench 
of the decadence that seems always 
to surround us. Most of the de
spairing adjust by pretending that 
everything is alright - that this 
is the way the world is supposed to 
be - and they suppress their true 
nature. They do not have the moral 
courage to fight or the physical 
courage to commit suicide. Others 
depart in the desperate hope that 
what is beyond life must be better 

than the hell on earth that we have 
created. 

The only answer is to destroy 
the sick society in which we now 
live and to build on its ashes a 
healthy social order in line with 
the true nature of our White Race. 
In such an order our children will 
receive the constant guidance of 
adults. They will learn the ethics 
of nationalism in the schools and 
they will be part of a multifaceted 
youth movement which will cater to 
thei·r varied interests from chess 
to sports, from dancing to wargam
ing, from photography to orientier
i ng. They will further become in
volved in projects to help the 
community so that they can practice 
nationalism and not just hear it 
preached. At every turn there wi 11 
be adults to counsel them and pro
mote their development. Only in 
this way can they be made to feel a 
part of the community and to feel a 
sense of purpose and direction in 
their lives. Never again will we 
abandon our children to their 
peers. 66 
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Affirmative Action 

Hits Alabama 

In keeping with last summer's 
ruling to impose strict hiring 
quotas for minorities, the US Su
preme Court recently decided to 
maintain Alabama's "affirmative 
action" plan. In a 5-to-4 vote, the 
court backed a 1983 judicial order 
requiring Alabama to promote Black 
and White state troopers on a man
datory one-for-one basis until the 
Blacks comprise 25 percent of the 
higher-ranking officers on the 
force. 

The extremely close ruling re
vea 1 s that the justices have not 
reached a consensus concerning ra
cial work quotas. Yet it clearly 
rev ea 1 s the i mposs i bi 1 i ty of Rea
gan's desire to see a neutral or 

. "co 1 or blind" government po 1 icy on 
hiring and promotions. As the Pres
ident is finding out, either there 
is integration or there isn't. Our 
people are not color blind and they 
will not integrate unless forced to 
do so. 

In the past two decades, many 
police departments have done their 
best to retain a professional, all
White force, but they have been 
skillfully urged by government and 
multiracial interest groups to make 
way for more and more mi nori ti es. 

Associate Justice William J. 
Brennan, in writing the majority 
opinion for the Alabama case, gave 
the excuse that there was a "firm 
justification for the race-con
scious relief." like many high 
placed political figures, he has 
shown his willingness to sell out 
to equalitarian interests in order 
to look good before the media and 
establishment wire-pullers. 

But Brennan is correct on one 
point: Blacks and other "race
conscious" non-Whites, backed by 
the Jews and multiracialists, must 
demand forced hiring and special 
treatment because it serves them 
best. eanwhile, the US Supreme 
Court will continue to pile one 
integration measure upon another, 
regardless of what the public real
ly wants. In this way American 
society remains weak enough to be 
manipulated and abused by pluto
crats and political self-seekers 
like Justice Brennan, for image or 
profit. "4 
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Lt. Col. Oliver North testifying. He did not back down or doubletalk. 

Oliver North Sings Like a 

Canary in Iranscam Hearings 

In the Dec86 issue of The 
Nationalist we predicted that,"If 
North thinks he is going to go to 
prison, just to protect the big 
boys, he will sing like a canary 
ala John Dean." And, sure enough, 
in his lranscam testimony before 
the Congressional Intelligence Com
mittees, Lt. Col. Oliver North 
claimed to have complete and speci
fic authority for all of his ac
tions, throwing the blame onto his 
superiors Bud McFarlane and Vice 
Admiral John Poindexter. Commenting 
on how he felt that he had been 
left in the lurch, North said, "I 
do honestly believe that they ex
pected that Ollie would go quietly. 
And 011 i e intended to do so right 
up until the day that somebody 
decided to start a criminal prose
cution." 

The difference between Oliver 
North in Iranscam and John Dean in 
his Watergate performance is that 
the latter came across as a worm, 
and the former as a real man who 
refused to be contrite and stead
fastly defended his actions and 
decisions. He made the others in 

the scandal look weak and mealy
mouthed by comparison. For once the 
American people had a chance to see 
a figure of strength on their TV 
screens, and it was such a refresh
ing change from the timid bureau
crats, political wimps and banal 
media stars that they completely 
changed their minds about North, 
according to the polls, even though 
Ollie admitted lying through his 
teeth to all and sundry to protect 
an inane foreign policy. That 
Ollie's interpretation of "Duty, 
Honor, Country" was a touch 
flexible did not seem to bother 
them much. 

It is worth noting that the only 
real men in this tale, North and 
Secord, were subordinate to the 
1 i kes of Mcfarlane and Poindexter, 
not to mention Meese, Shultz, and 
Weinberger. The meek have inherited 
the earth and through their organi
zations they prevent men of 
strength from rising. And that is 
good, for those men will gravitate 
toward us, and our revolutionary 
movement wi 11 grow ever stronger 
for it. GG 
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Violence Always Near on the Frontline 
Fr011 Page I 

sell became self-sufficent, and 
this gave me a great boost. 

Often I would travel overnight 
by bus to attend NF marches which 
were usually held around London.' It 
was great fun to meet NF comrades 
from all over Britain who had also 
traveled far to attend. National 
Front marches can be quite i mpes
s i ve. The sight of hundreds of 
people, mostly young, carrying 
their country's flag and marching 
behind a drum corps, could not fail 
to stir something inside most Brit
ons, and it certainly moved me. 

CLOSE TO THE ACTION 

Eventually I decided to go to 
London to get closer to the action. 
This relocation was made easier by 
the fact that whereas it is almost 
impossible to find full time work 
in Scotland, it is fairly easy to 
do so in London. 

I settled down in a run down 
area of East London called Stepney 
and joined the local Tower Hamlets 
branch. I was quickly able to find 
work, and I spent 3 or 4 nights a 
week distributing NF propaganda in 
our target ward which was about 50% 
White. On Saturdays I would usually 
attend an NF march, meeting or some 
other function, and on Sundays I 
would help sell newspapers in Brick 
Lane which was the longest estab
lished selling spot for the NF. 

In a year I and a few others put 
out over 12,000 posters and leaf
lets in our target ward. We did not 
get one inquiry from all this ef
fort as the Whites in the ward were 
completely intimidated by the Sys
tem and by the coloreds, mostly 
Asian immigrants. It was a very 

frustrating situation. Neverthe
less, we decided to stand a candi
date in the London Council elec
tions to see if we had had any 
impact at all in that ward. 

We printed 2 election leaflets 
which were delivered to every house 
in the ward, and we covered much of 
the ward with various NF posters. 
On polling day 6 people took the 
day off work to give out handbills 
to voters as they entered the pol
ling booths. We al so had a loud
speaker van tour the area to en
courage people to vote NF.The re
sult was better than we had dared 
hope; we got over 10% of the vote, 
whereas they NF's average vote had 
been around 1-2% since 1979. This 
meant that nearly one quarter of 
the White population had voted NF! 
And we had beaten the Conservative 
Party candidate. 

VIOLENCE ALWAYS NEAR 

Life in London was not unevent
ful. In fact, violence always 
seemed very near. One night while 
postering a Red attempted to run us 
down with his car. Another time a 
Negro tried to spray acid in my 
face during a papersa le with. a 
squeeze bottle. The Reds would tear 
down our posters almost as fast as 
we could put them up, and of 
course we would do the same with 
theirs. 

Marches usually went smoothly, 
but not always. One time I and 4 
other NF activists, 2 of whom were 
girls, turned up late for a march 
in Central London. Unfortunately, 
we ran into a group of about 30 
Reds who were between us and the 
march. They recognised us and at-

FROM THE FRONT LINE -

STOCKPORT RALLY 

NF 111e111bers 111akc their \\'a_,. 1/1rough the Red 1110b. 

tacked. We fought them off for a 
while, but then a taxi approached 
and my comrades jumped into it, 
leaving me under 2 Reds. As the 
taxi sped off I managed to kick and 
punch my way to my feet, and then I 
ra" :i.fter it. The taxi stopped and 
waited for me, but it was a very 
close call. 

At a rally in Stockport in North 
West Engl and, the Communists had 
gathered in strength to stop us. 

A small group of us (10) arrived 
about an hour early and we were 
greeted by over 400 Reds. The Reds 
must have fancied their chances at 
40 to 1, but they could not get up 
the courage to attack us until 6 
Red Action members arrived to lead 
the assault. Red Action is composed 
of Irish immigrant thugs, and they 
are very different from the Jewish 
and trendy left i e cowards that make 
up the usual Red mob. 

The 400 Reds attacked and we 
fought back fiercely, but gradually 
we were forced to retreat and we 
broke into a run for the train 
station which was our assembly 
point for the rally, the Reds came 
after us, but when the Chairman of 
the NF shouted "Stand", 3 of us 
stopped, turned and faced the on
coming Reds. Amazingly, the Com
munists stopped in their tracks. 
Our battle reputation is so great 
that none of the Reds wanted to 
challenge the 3·1unatics before 
them. This stand off lasted for 
almost half a minute until we de
cided that discretion was the bet
ter part of valor and continued our 
retreat to the train station. 

For the next half hour these 
would be "revolutionaries" tried to 
attack us in the station with ham
mers and other weapons, and we 
defended ourselves with whatever 
was lying around. The Reds smashed 
down one of the glass doors to get 
us , but when the first Red, a 
Negro gentleman, tried to come 
through he hit the floor like a bag 
of potatoes. This discouraged the 
rest for a while, but then they 
continued their attack. Just in the 
nick of time more NF members ar
rived decreasing the odds to about 
20 to 1 , and at that point the 
Reds lost their bottle. The NF won 
the right to hold a meeting in 
Stockport. During our rally the 
Reds stayed safely behind the lines 

See Page 5 
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Racial Terrorism NOT the Road to Victory 
Sometime before dawn on the 

morning of July 15th, unknown indi
viduals poured gasoline in the 
shape of a Swastika on the lawn of 
a house owned by a Jewish family in 
Rockville, Maryland, and set it 
alight. Shortly afterwards, a sym
pathetic, article describing the 
incident and decrying acts ofter
rorism directed against Jews, 
Blacks, Asians and Hispanics ap
peared in a 1 oca 1 newspaper. The 
neighborhood in which this act 
occured was one of several areas 
which had recently been blanketed 
by NDF leaflets, and although the 
newspaper article was careful to 
aviod linking the NDF distributions 
with the vandalism, the implication 
was clear: White Racialist politi
cal activity, no matter how legal 
and above board, is always related 
to the harassment and intimidation 
of innocent and defenseless non
Whites. 

But though this message is part 
of the standard Jewish catechism 
concerning the a 11 eged dangers and 

Fro. Page 4 

of police (who had shown up by this 
time.) 

GRATIFICATION FROM THE DAILY GRIND 

Life in the NF is not always as 
exciting as Stockport. The grind of 
postering ,leafleting and papersel
ling often becomes tiresome and 
frustrating, even though one recog
nizes that this is the heart of 
political activity. Sometime the 
work can be very gratifying and an 
example of that is the present 
situation in Ulster. Protestant 
Ulster now believes that the That
cher government intends to sell 
out to the Irish government and 
make Ulster part of !rel and. The 
Anglo- Irish Agreement which is 
seen as the first step in the sell
out process has presented the NF 
with a great political opportunity 
in Northern Ireland. The NF urged 
all of its activists to spend some 
ti me working Ulster. I spent 3 
weeks there, mainly selling newspa
pers door to door in Loyalist work-

See Page 8 

evils of White Nationalism, the 
truth of the matter is usually 
quite different. Outside the South, 
where various Klan factions have 
indeed traditionally engaged in 
ni ghtri ding activity of this sort, 
supposed racial terrorism is almost 
never the result of organized White 
racialist activity. 

Sometimes it is the result of 
teenagers who mistakenly believe 
that such activity is the appro
priate way to vent the very real 
and justified racial anger they 
feel towards non-Whites. Often un
der the influence of alcohol or 
drugs, they attempt to work off 
their racial frustrations by acts 
of random, mindless vandalism and 
harrassment. 

In other cases, such apparent 
acts of intimidation are actually 
perpetrated by Jews or other mi -
norities against themselves or 
their neighbors, for the express 
purpose of whipping up public sym
pathy in their favor, and to dis
credit White racialis~ in the eyes 
of the White masses and the polic~ 

More rarely, apparent racial 
vanda1ism is committed by persons 
with a personal axe to grind a
gainst the victims, and who use 
White Nationalism as a ruse to 
throw suspicion off of themselves. 
Moreover, some incidents have come 
to light over the years of non
Whites committing acts of violence 
against their businesses or own 
residences in order to collect 
insurance money. Lastly, psycholo
gically disturbed persons occasion
ally commit these acts in order to 
draw attention to themselves, as 
part of a pattern of mental imbal
ance. 

But whatever the source, the end 
result is always the same: terror
ism or vandalism committed against 
non-White individuals, residences, 
businesses or religious facilities 
invariably builds public sympathy 
and support for the victims, and 
fee 1 i ngs of disgust and revulsion 
on the part of decent-minded White 
folks towards our Cause; it invites 
police and federal law-enforcement 
infiltration and legal attacks; and 
it builds feelings of solidarity 
and resistence towards the Movement 
among non-White communities. 

Any alleged "positive" effects 
resulting from such attempted in-

timidation are far out-weighed by 
these larger considerations. In
deed, the Jews in particular recog
nize that such petty "anti- Semi
tism" is a real and substantial 
benefit to them. 

The racial problems that our 
people face at this time cannot by 
solved by acts of random, emotional 
terrorism or harrassment. Rather, 
they can only be solved in a disci
plined, fair-minded and rational 
manner on a national level, by 
revolutionary forces such as the 
NDF possessing a noble and high
minded vision of the future. Ac
cordingly, all eneriges generated 
by racial frustrations or tensidhs 
should be channeled into construc
tive political activity aimed at 
achieving a permanent solution to 
the problems of multi-racialism, 
and must not be allowed to become 
dissipated in counter-productive 
acts of violence and personal re
lease. MMe 

BEACTNE ! 

What are you willing to sacrifice 
as an individual for the salvation 
of our Race and Nation? You should 
ask yourself this each and every 
day. Spreading our ■es sage is the 
11ost important thing that you can 
do. and you will find that it is 
not so hard. not so frightening, 
once you try it. By distributing 
our 1 iterature and sel 1 ing our 
newspapers we are planting the 
seeds of National Revolution, and 
it will not be long before we har
vest what we have sown. We have 
■.any types of leaflets. stickers 
and cards for sale. and you can buy 
a hundred copies of The Nationalist 
for $25.00 and sell the■ door to 
door or on the streets for twice 
that a11ount. Write to us for sam
ples and price infor■ation: NDF. 
Suite L290, 444 N. Frederick Ave.. 
Gaithersburg. MO 20877. 
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SHORT BURSTS 
TV Preachers Tulllble 

According to pollster Louis Har
ris, the number of people who have 
identified themselves as followers 
of television evangelists has drop
ped in the last four months from 
25% to 12%. Moreover, 52% of their 
followers think the TV preachers do 
more harm than good, and an as
tounding 70% think the preachers 
are more interested in money than 
spreading the word of God. 

Before the Jim and Tammy Bakker 
and the Oral Roberts Phone Home 
scandals, it was estimated by reli
gious consultants that only 5 mil
lion people actually sent money to 
the evangelists in any one year, 
and that the vast majority of these 
people were senior citizens. But 
the latest Marjoes have once again 
decimated the ranks of the faith
ful, and have probably ended the 
political careers of Pat Robertson 
and Jerry Fa l we 11. No doubt Sunday 
morning TV wi 11 become even more 
entertaining as "God" performs even 
greater miracles of healing in 
order to get his ratings back. 

Amy carter Bounced 

Former President Jimmy Carter's 
daughter, Amy Carter, has been 
thrown out of Brown University for 

academic deficiency. The anti-CIA, 
anti-war, anti-South Africa acti
vist, and good friend of that great 
(Jewish) American patriot Abbie 
Hoffman seems to have been caught 
in a 1960's time warp. She even 
dresses the part. But to be fair, 
we must admit that she was carrying 
a difficult schedule of studies 
composed of Native American litera
ture (and you thought that the 
Indians did not have written lan
guage), feminist frameworks (is 
that like basket-weaving?), plant 
biology and linguistics. We thought 
only jocks got to take such 
courses. Well, it is back to the 
tough life as a millionairess on 
the peanut farm. 

There is a poetic justice to 
Amy's fate in that she has adopted 
many of her father's hypocrisies 
and this serves Jimmy right. If you 
remember he even forced her to go 
to a local Black public school 
while they lived at the White 
House. She did not last long there 
either. 

One Step Forward. Two Steps Back 

The good news on the environ
menta 1 front is that the American 
a 11 i gator has made a complete re
covery under the protection of 
federal law and has been taken off 
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the endangered species list. The 
bad news is that the California 
condor no l anger exists in the 
wild. Further, a study by William 
Newmark of the University of Michi
gan at Ann Arbor indicates that 
most of our national parks, includ
ing Yosemite, Rocky Mountain, Yel-
1 owstone and Grand Canyon, are too 
small ~o prevent the extinction of 
mammal species such as grizzly 
bears, wolves, lynx, gray fox, 
bighorn sheep, jack rabbi ts, skunks, 
wolverines, otters, mink, racoons 
and pronghorn antelope. N~wmark 
found that only the largest park 
area studied, the Kootenay-Banff
Jasper-Yoho park area along the 
Alberta-British Columbia border 
offered sufficient room to prevent 
extinction. 

Most species of large mammals 
are now extinct in Europe and it 
will not be long before America 
suffers the same fate unless we 
recognize the laws of nature and 
preserve the natural environment in 
large-scale parks. 

PAC-Men 

A non-partisan study by the 
Military Spending research Service 
found a "strong and consistent" 
relationship between a Senator's 
voting on military spending bills 
and the amount of money he receives 
from defense contractor political 
action committees. In analyzing 
68 important votes be'tween 1979 and 
1984 the study found that Senators 
in the top one-fifth of defense PAC 
recipients were almost twice as 

See Page 8 

An Introduction to the NDF- On Videotape 
This VHS videotape is of a meeting of the National 
De■ocratic Front that took place in Washington, D.C. on 
March 22, 1987. It features speeches by Matt Malone and 
Gary Ga 11 o and pro vi des an exce 11 ent overview of what 
the NDF and Democratic Nationalism are all about. An 
informative and unedited question and answer session 
follow the speeches as Gary Gallo fields comments and 
questions from the audience. 

To order this introductory videotape (VHS only) send 
$12.00 to: The Na i ona 1 i st, Suite L290, 444 N. frederi ck 
Ave., Gaithersburg, MD 20877. 
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LETTERS 
Dear Mr. Gallo: 

Please answer my question in regard 
to the provision in the NDF program 
about the execution of drug deal
ers. Does this include al 1 makers 
of a 1 coho l? As you know a 1 coho 1 is 
a drug. Alcoholism is the #1 drug 
prob 1 em. You understand that fact? 
No hypocrisy in the "New Order". 

To not distinguish hard drugs 
from marijuana is a major political 
error. Costly to fund-raising and 
membership development. None of the 
40 million pot smokers are going to 
join and sentence themselves to 
death. This is a catastrophic mis
take for your efforts. 

John C. Breckenridge 
Center for Nationalist Studies 
Osprey, FL 

Editor - The NDF will tolerate 
neither drug use nor hypocrisy. 
Alcohol is a drug and its use will 
be eli ■inated despite the diffi
culty in this venture. I a■ afraid 
that your favorite opiate and your 
favorite opiate dealer will suffer 
the same fate under Democratic 
Nationalis■ - eradication. Your 40 
■illion drug users will hopefully 
line up on the other side. i.e. 
with the Capitalists and Co■-
■unists. where they belong. We need 
only a few hundred pure and dedi
cated cadre to work our will as it 
is with s■all groups of fanatical 
idealists that revolutions are won. 
It is such ■en that the ■asses will 
follow. 

In our Code of Revolutionary 
Discipline which is ■eant to act as 
a guide to those NDF ■e■bers who 
wish to beco■e a part of the cadre. 
it says that •He [the National 
Revolutionary] will not use either 
drugs or alcohol.• In our Me■bers 
Bulletin Number Seven the following 
reasons were given in support of 
this provision: 

Alcohol is a drug and an 
opiate. It would be hypocritical to 
cl a i ■ otherwise just because the 
Syste■ chooses not to define it as 
such. We do not accept the pl uto
cracy's definition of what is good 
and evil. so it would be silly to 
say that we should allow our offi
cers to drink because the Syste■ 
says it is legal. Rather we must 

judge for ourselves. and our judge
■ent ■ust be that we reject opiates 
because they cloud the ■ind, foul 
the body and cause endless ■isery 
for ■illions of our people and 
their fa■ilies through addiction. 

So11e clai ■ that they want to 
drink to be sociable, but in fact 
the only reason to drink alcohol is 
to get inebriated. People are very 
sociable in Austrian coffee houses. 
or French and Italian cafes where 
they drink tea or coffee rather 
than alcohol. This is a false argu
ment. What you really want is the 
right to get drunk. But look at the 
price that we 11ust pay for your 
right to beco■e opiated occasional
ly or more than occasionally. We 
now have an opiate for al most 
everyone. and soon with designer 
drugs it is possible that everyone 
will be able to find a drug to 
which he is irresistably drawn. 
Those that do not like alcohol will 
clai ■ (rightly) that alcohol is a 
drug and an opiate. and so they 
should not be unfairly and hypo
critically denied their drug of 
choice. 

There are now approxi ■ately 12 
■illion alcoholics in this country. 
The lives of these ■en and women 
and the lives of their families are 
destroyed by their addiction (not 
to ■ention the 25,000 who die every 
year of alcohol related accidents 
on the highways.) These are not 
weak people, rather they are genet-
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ically disposed to beco ■ ing 
addicted to alcohol, just as the 
■ajority of the rest of the co■■un
i ty is genetically disposed to 
beco■ ing addicted to opiu ■• co
caine, and heroine once they begin 
to use it •recreationally.• The 
approach of an i ndi vi dualist wou 1 d 
be to say that that is the problem 
of the alcoholic and should in no 
way affect his right to use alcohol 
■oderately (i.e. to get drunk oc
caisionally.) But the approach of a 
nationalist is to say that we care 
for all of our people and that if 
we can save ■illions fro■ addiction 
and the attendant consequences that 
we should then sacrifice the use 
of opiates and ban the■ from the 
society for the health our nation 
and the happiness of our people. 

So■e say that effective banning 
is i ■possible and point to the 
Prohibition era. The Syste11 is 
corrupt and was equally corrupt 
during Prohibition. and that is why 
we cannot stop the cocaine traffic 
now or the alcohol traffic then. 
Ask the Chinese if opiates can be 
eradicated in a country where the 
leadership is not corrupt. There 
were about 40 million opiu11 addicts 
in China when Mao took power. There 
are none today. Under the NDF our 
people will be happy and will enjoy 
healthy and natural pleasures. We 
will bring an end to self-destruc
tive hedonism. 

A Nation Once Great 

There once was a nation both mighty and strong, 
A nation of men who knew right from wrong. 
America, America where have you gone? 

Corruotion and sin now pervade your soul, 
The worship of money your number one goal. 
America, America where have you gone? 

Your leaders are ignoble, their spirits broke, 
They have no desire to crack the enemies yoke. 
America, America where have you gone? 

As the enemy approaches close to your shores, 
Your leaders sell them weapons to bolster their wars. 
America, America where have you gone? 

Your youth are sick from drugs and drink, 
Their minds aloof, unable to think. 
America, America where have you gone? 

The future will show a civilization once great, 
Shattered by self-interest, desire, and hate. 
America, America where have you gone? 

By John Brandt 
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Froa Page 6 SHORT-BURSTS 
likely to support higher military 
spending than those in the bottom 
one-fifth. 

The military budget has contin
ued to incease despite the balloon
ing of the Federal deficit from one 
trillion to two trillion dollars 
during Reagan's term. not because 
the President is pro-defense but 
because defense PAC spending has 
risen to the point where it pays 
for a member of Congress "to sup
po rt the defense of the nation." 
Most Representatives and Sena tors 
do not feel that they can do with
out the defense PAC money that they 
get, so their votes are predict
able. It is this sort of legal and 
institutionalized corruption that 
greases the machinery of a govern
ment based on self-interest. 

Froa Page 5 Frontline 
ing class areas. Over aoi of the 
people would buy NF News from me. 
The circulation of NF News rose by 
400t primarily due to Loyalist 
support in Ulster. 

One of the most heartening 
sights I have ever seen was at a 
Loyalist demonstration of about 
2000 where NF papersellers were 
present Almost everyone was carry
ing a copy of NF News. It is with 
this type of activity that the NF 
has managed to make a major break
through in Ulster; and Northern 
Ireland could very well be the 
platform that launches us to 
victory on mainland Britain. JH 

[r Ii( ;~;:~;I;;:,~z:~ l ;;;;~ l\l 
as well as Letters to the 
Editor. No pay■ent is 
made for articles pub
lished and they become 
copyright of The Nation
alist. The Editor reserv
es the right to amend 
articles. No one may re
print articles from The 
Nationalist without the 
Editor's permission. 
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A Vision of Victory ! 
WE of the National De11ocratic Front are convinced that our ulti
■ate victory is inevitable. But how can this be, you say. when 
the System seems so strong, when our people seem so self-interest
ed and afraid. 

Appearances are often deceptive. In 1916, our enemy Lenin said to 
his tiny band of followers in Switzerland, "Comrades, we must 
accept that we will not see a revolution in Russia in our life
times." By 1917 Lenin and his Communist movement were in power. 
The present plutocratic Regime in America appears strong, but it 
is as fundamentally unsound as Czarist Russia. Its political 
structure is creaking under the weight of its own incompetence. 
and its social order is falling apart at the seams. The system of 
checks and balances and the struggle of the special interests that 
buy the politicians make intelligent strategy, coherent planning 
and effective government absolutely impossible. 

George Washington's attacks on factionalism are completely forgot
ten, and all we hear and read in the media is praise of this para
lytic pluralism. This is a good thing because it means that the 
System still does not understand that it is fatally flawed. And it 
is good because the best young minds in America either reject the 
System or are rejected by it. The Establishment is left with the 
politicians, the careerists and the Jews. It is not an accident 
that the vast majority of the "expert authorities" that we see 
trotted out on TV are Jewish, even though Jews constitute less 
than 3% of the population. It is a demonstration not of Jewish 
intelligence, but rather of their political dominance in a thor
oughly politicized system. This is good too because th~se Jews are 
second-rate minds and the Regime listens to them as if they are 
first-rate, and as if they really cared about America rather than 
Israel and Jewry. 

The real experts a re ignored, and they a re frustrated. The real 
leaders are crushed by the politicized bureaucracies that are sup
posed to promote talent. These great minds are out there like ripe 
fruit waiting to be pi eked by a revolutionary movement. The NDF 
has already begun to pluck this tree of real power. The truly 
talented are are alienated from the System and are irresistibly 
drawn to our ideas, and it is this that makes our victory 
inevitable! 

For 110re infor■ation contact the National De■ocratic Front. Suite 
L290. 444 N. Frederick Ave.. Gaithersburg. HD 20877; (301) 670-
0159. 


